DRAFT
For Member Review and Approval 


December XX, 2007

Tom Karier, Ph.D.
Northwest Power and Conservation Council

N. 501 Riverpoint Blvd, Suite 425
Spokane, WA 99202
Dear Dr. Karier, 
Please find the attached recommendation to support fish and wildlife management coordination for the seventeen Members of the Columbia Basin Fish and Wildlife Authority (CBFWA) for the development and implementation of the Columbia River Basin Fish and Wildlife Program (Program), including funding, for Fiscal Years 2008 and 2009.  The CBFWA Members believe the attached proposal best implements the agreed upon definition for regional coordination for the Program discussed at your November 13, 2007 meeting in Coeur d’Alene, Idaho and approved by CBFWA at our November 7, 2007 Members meeting.  As you know, CBFWA consists of two Federal and four State fish and wildlife agencies and 11 of the 13 Tribes who have the authority and the responsibility for managing the fish and wildlife resources of the Columbia River Basin.  This proposal identifies specific commitments to activities and deliverables from our Members over the next two years to create transparency and accountability for these funds.
The CBFWA Members thoroughly considered several options for our current proposal under the deliberative decision making process identified in the Charter of the Columbia Basin Fish and Wildlife Authority. The individual Members identified their fish and wildlife management coordination needs against a list of Program specific deliverables.  The CBFWA decision mechanisms encouraged each Member to express their sovereign interests, to find common ground to identify and support regional priorities, and allow the Members to allocate funding between themselves first, and second to provide a stable support staff.  We have determined that this process provides an appropriately justified distribution of funding among our Members.  The allocation is based on identified needs and deliverables and is allocated to each CBFWA Member in addition to supporting the CBFWA organization.  As indicated in the proposal, coordination responsibilities among the sovereign management authorities vary significantly, resulting in variable funding amounts for each entity.   
For our FY2008-2009 statement of work, we evaluated what priorities need to be addressed and how much total support each Member would need to meet those priorities.  We realize that management coordination is also the responsibility of the agencies and tribes individually; therefore, we are not requesting 100% of the funding needed to develop these products.  Although the total requested funding level is similar to the funding level for FY 2007, it is not status quo.  The deliverables are unique to the time period and explicitly stated based on the comprehensive regional coordination definitions document.  We have also reduced CBFWA staff size by one FTE to account for the anticipated increase in efficiency of coordination between the CBFWA, UCUT, CRITFC, and USRT organizations, and to support increased involvement by individual Members of CBFWA during the upcoming Program amendment process.   

Once again, all seventeen Members of the Columbia Basin Fish and Wildlife Authority have agreed to this recommendation.  Therefore, we ask that the Council’s recommendation to the Bonneville Power Administration for coordination funding be consistent with our recommendation to you.  If you have questions regarding this proposal and statement of work, please contact Brian Lipscomb at 503/229-0191.

Sincerely,

Daniel H. Diggs, Chair 

Columbia Basin Fish and Wildlife Authority

cc:
CBFWA Members

BPA Staff


NPCC Staff
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